
June 6, 2016 

          

 

         The Walker Township Supervisors met on Monday, June 6, 2016 at the Walker Township 

Municipal Building for their monthly meeting. Martin Dreibelbis called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m. Supervisors Casner and Wagner were present. The minutes of the May 2, 2016 meeting were 

approved as presented. 

VISITORS: Patricia Henry, Sharon Bowman, George Hackenberger, Roger Burchfield were present 

to discuss speeding along Foster St and, also, to find out how to appeal the Zoning Hearing Board 

decision to allow Buttonwood Campground to add 4 campsites along the pond. The speeding problem 

was discussed before and the residents did not want to change the road to one way street nor did 

they want speed bumps. The Township did put pedestrian crossing signs at the intersection of 

William Penn Hwy and Foster Street. The appeal would have to go to the Court of Common Pleas. 

Steve Whistler is interested in changing his property from Rural/Ag to Industrial/Commercial. His 

property is located next to the Rutter’s property and would be allowed to be changed. Mr. Dreibelbis 

will contact the Township Solicitor. Virginia Banks and Paul Holmes were present to discuss 

allowing TSC to move into the Old Weis Store located on Nelson Rd and William Penn Hwy. The 

property is zoned Industrial/Commercial so that is an allowed use. Tiffani Burger and William 

McHale were present to see if the Township was going to take the property in front of Serendipityx2 

by eminent domain. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None reported. 

     Zoning: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to approve 

to following permits as presented by Mrs. Saner: Fred Cleck (land use), Jordan Burkholder (land 

use), David Kepner (land use), Christie Hockenberry (land use), Tractor Supply Company (land use) 

and James Goshorn (occupancy). 

    Secretary: Attended the Township meeting, wrote meeting minutes, prepared bid acceptance, 

attended disaster meeting (5/4/16), Deamer/Good research, park questions, worked on disaster 

paperwork.  

     Roads: DiAngelo Brothers sprayed around the guiderails for weeds. The guiderail on Red Rock 

Bridge has been pulled off. Mr. Casner will research on how to correct the problem. 

    Ordinances: None reported. 

    Finances:  None presented 
     Park: June 11, 2016 – a work detail will be held to repair a spring animal, reset bases and repair 

the split rail fence. 

NEW BUSINESS:  Mr. Ernest Moyer requested a variance on the 100 ft setback from his well for his 

septic system. His system is malfunctioning and due to his lot size the distance from his well can 

only be 85 ft. By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to allow 

the variance so the system will be repaired. 

By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to hire Carl 

McConaughey to work with the Township at $15 per hour. 

Port Royal Fire Co is purchasing a new tanker at a cost of $320,000.  

SUBDIVISIONS: None presented 

BILLS: By motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to approve 

the monthly bills paid with checks 12529 through 12569 and #655 from Mexico Street Light fund. 

Payroll Liabilities were paid by EFT in the amount of $2,378.87.   

 

By motion of Mr. Wagner, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to adjourn at 8:45 pm. 

  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Nancy Baillie, Secretary 


